[image: image1][image: image2.png]nTelipoc

Intelligent packaging solutions



[image: image3.jpg]Premier

08/09



[image: image4.jpg](or Locy,

e 9
© . -E
5

S
AWARDS

FORALL

LOTTERY FUNDED




[image: image5.png]nTelipoc

Intelligent packaging solutions




[image: image6.jpg]



[image: image8.jpg]



[image: image7.jpg]%< RBS

The Royal Bank of Scotland Group












CONTENTS


REVIEW OF THE SEASON 


FUTURE DEVELOPMENTS


Including Venue


Playing Programme


Match Play


Coaches


Parents





tabletennisacademy.co.uk





�





July 2009





REVIEW OF THE SEASON








Firstly it has been great for the adults-not only have some gained their coaching and other qualifications but the involvement of the parents and others to help create a ‘family atmosphere.


Secondly it has been a success for those young people (30 on the current register) who have made the effort to come on a Friday to learn and develop their skills.


Thirdly the commitment of Adam our coach who has led all but one session and developed an excellent rapport with all of the young players.


Last but not least a mention that none of this would have been possible without the teamwork of everyone involved in the running of the club. 


   A big thank you to you all. 


On the financial side it was a tight ‘juggling’ act to keep control of our costs against an unknown income when we started the Club earlier in 2008.


 In December 2008 we found out that our AWARDS FOR ALL Lottery fund grant application had been successful and it enabled us to buy new tables, nets and bats. Included in the grant was the cost of all of the courses that our coaches and volunteers attended.  Because it was our first year we were never sure what our income would be and whether we would have enough to cover our costs so it was a big help that the grant included a contribution towards the room hire which has helped to keep the weekly fee as low as possible. We were also very fortunate to get donations from RBS, ClubBury, Intelipac and the council run Local Area Partnership.





Other events








MATCHES PLAYED         8 players represented the Club in a friendly match at Hyndburn and we won 42-20 Tom W was unbeaten and strong contributions from Callum, Reece, Thomas, David, Alex B & Alex D.          In the Champions Challenge in Manchester 3 of our players Callum, Nicholas and Reece represented Bury and came a creditable 3rd.In the end of Season tournament held at Castle Leisure Centre David H came out on top with some enjoying their first taste of match play.





SOCIAL STUFF                  At the end of each session we held a social event. At Christmas we arranged an exhibition match with England number 4 women’s player Lindsay Thornton. It was attended by many of parents. 


At Easter we held a Family Sports night in Bryan’s garden and we had a raffle at the end which raised some money for the club. Just before the end of the season Bryan again played host to a Junior Sports Challenge in his garden.


      ASSESSMENTS  


 We carried out assessments for everyone who attended the last two sessions. We will complete them for everyone when we return in September.


ETTA PREMIERCLUB


All the accreditation evidence has been collected and approved by the ETTA. We are just outstanding one item to be assessed which is the playing programme that we deliver. As soon as we find out about this we will let everyone know.














Future Developments for 2009-10








VENUE                                                                                                                         Following   the successful trial at the CASTLE LEISURE CENTRE in Bury we have decided that we will be staying there. The main reason that we looked into moving from Ramsbottom Civic Hall was the unavailability of the room for 8 out of the last 16 weeks in this year. We were also in a position to buy more tables but the Civic Hall only had capacity for four.             Our first 16 week session starts on FRIDAY 4th SEPTEMBER. Moving to a centrally located dedicated sport facility should be a ‘good move’ for us. Please remember to wear your club shirt at all times and that you will be representing our club at all times when you are in the Leisure Centre. We do hope this move does not inconvenience anybody.


PLAYING	PROGRAMME                                                                                                      We are still having two sessions but the timings have changed slightly. We cannot put the tables up before 6pm so we are starting the first session at 605pm and the second at 705pm. There will be 6 tables for the coaching which will enable us to accommodate up to 18 for each session. Table number 7 is for the parents who may wish to have a practice themselves. We are keeping the cost at £2.50 for the coaching for the time being. If parents want to have a practice we will charge £2. The first ‘autumn’ session is 16 weeks from 4th September until 18th December. The first two weeks will be assessments and introductions then we have a specific coaching programme for each session and also includes a ‘Dads vs. Lads Tournament. The spring session will be 12 weeks as is the summer. Details to follow later. There will be more emphasis on ‘Match Play’ as there will be plenty of opportunity for friendly and league matches. 


MATCH PLAY OPPORTUNITIES                                                                                                                   1.Friendly matches. Introduction to match play against other youth groups.             2. ETTA National Cadet League. Available for everyone born in 1995 or later. We have an opportunity to enter a team of 3 with some reserves into this League which is played on 4 Sundays through the season. The dates are 18th October 2009, 22nd November 2009, 31st January 2010 and 28th March 2010. The venue is the table Tennis Centre at Halton Stadium, Lower House Lane, Widnes. WA8 7DZ. We understand that players will have a minimum of 6 matches on each date and probably more, depending on entries. There is a cost of £69.70 to enter a team but the club will pay this.			                                                                          3. Bury League play. We have entered a team in to the 5th Division which is the bottom division and has one other junior team entered. The team will play as ‘Ramsbottom D’ on a Friday night at Ramsbottom Cricket Club. Matches are played at home one week and away the next. The matches start at 730pm and finish at 10/1030pm. Bryan will be running the team.


COACHES                                                                                                                     Mandy, Graham and Michael are now UKCC level 1 coaches as well as Adam. We have 3 other volunteers who are thinking about taking the coaching course, one who is the dad of one of the youngsters attending! It’s fantastic for us as a club to have all these coaches, some with lots of playing experience at a very high level.


PARENTS                                                                                                                          As well as the 7th table for practice we will be looking for parents who might want to help in any way with the programme. Bryan will be co-ordination things on the night.





That’s it for now.


Bryan         Keith	   Adam       Paul          Brian





		









































New Club Shirt in 2008








New Club Shirt
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